
Bea Claydon 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
cc: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

Rory Keat i ng e < ro ry. kea ti ng e@ g mail.co m > 
3 1  January 2013 17:23 
Licensing Staff 
kdubsky@coastwatch.org 
Fwd: Coastwatch submission to Dublin City Council dumping in Dublin Bay 
Coastwatch submission.doc 

---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
Fsoni: Rory Keatinge <rory.keatinge@,ginail.com> 
Date: Thu, Jan 31, 2013 at 5:03 PM 
Subject: Coastwatch subinission to Dublin City Council dumping in Dublin Bay 
To : liceiicing@,epa. ie 
Cc: kdubskv@coastwatch.org 

Hi, 

please find attached submission from Coastwatch re Dublin City Council plans. 

Kind regards, 

Rosy Keatinge 

This einail has been scanned by the Syinantec Email Security.cloud service. 
For more infomiation please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com 
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EPA Headquarters 
PO Box 3000 
Johnstown Castle Estate 
Co. Wexford 

Coas tw a tc h I re 1 and 
Trinity College Dublin 
Dublin 2 

3 1 /0 1 /20 1 3 

Re: Application submitted by Dublin City Council for the disposal of spoil 
generated by tunnelling of the Ringsend Wastewater Treatment Works long sea 
outfall tunnel commencing early 2014 for a period of 3 years 

Coastwatch Ireland are deeply concerned about the environmental impact of the above 
application by Dublin City Council. 

Ireland is a signed-up meniber of the OSPAR Convention ( 1998) for the Protection of the 
Marine Environment of the North East Atlantic which prohibits dumping at sea. There 
are exceptions, including “inert niutericils of ncitiiiul or-igiii, that is solid, cheiiiicully 
iinprocessecl geological ninteviul the cheinicnl constituents of which ui-e iiizlikely to he 
released in to the imirin e en vi i‘onii ien t” . 

As we are yet unaware of the exact tunnelling methods and machinery (as the contractor 
is to be chosen at a later date) we cannot yet claim the material being dumped will be “of 
natural origin, that is solid, chemically unprocessed geological material”. There are not 
enough details given by Dublin City Council to render the EIS valid. 

However Dublin City Council have claimed “that recycling for- imise cis [in uggregcite is 
highly unlih-ely diie to the qiiulity of niutei.-icil uncl bused on e,ipw’ence fi.oin the Dublin 
Port Tunnel cind the hi@ dust content Oftlie spoil‘. This claim should confirm that the 
material is not suitable for dumping at sea under the OSPAR convention and therefore 
should not be permitted. 

We trust the EPA will consider these points and not allow the destruction of a sensitive 
ecosystem, much of which is part of the Natura 2000 network. 

Kind regards, 

Rory Keatinge 
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